Trenton, Florida

June 2, 1981


The Gilchrist County School Board met on the above date with the following members present to wit:

Elvin Mathews, Chairman

Roy Wilson

Carol Hyde

Casey Carlisle

Raymond Hutchinson

After being called to order by the Chairman, the following business was transacted:

MINUTES


Upon a motion by Ray Hutchinson, seconded by Roy Wilson the board voted unanimously to accept the minutes of the previous meeting as read.

LEAVES


Upon a motion by Ray Hutchinson, seconded by Carol Hyde, the board granted a one year personal leave of absence to Margaret Wright.  Vote unanimous.


Upon a motion by Roy Wilson, seconded by Carol Hyde, the board granted a one year health-school leave to Terry Hardee.  Vote unanimous.


Upon a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by Ray Hutchinson, the board granted a maternity leave to Susan Smith from August 17, 1981 through November 1, 1981.  Vote unanimous.


Upon a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by Roy Wilson, the board granted a maternity leave of absence for the 1981-82 school year to Alda Griffin.  Vote unanimous.

PROJECTS


Upon a motion by Roy Wilson, seconded by Ray Hutchinson, the board approved the ESEA, Title I Project application for 1981-82 as presented by Leroy Bowdoin.  Vote unanimous.


Upon a motion by Roy Wilson, seconded by Carol Hyde, the board approved the update of Inservice Master Plan for 1981-82 as presented by Leroy Bowdoin.  Vote unanimous.


Upon a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by Ray Hutchinson, the board accepted the guidelines for duties for P.A.C. (Parents Advisory Committee) members as presented by Leroy Bowdoin.  Vote unanimous.

POLICY


Upon a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by Roy Wilson, the board voted to accept the resolution as advertised to increase the graduation requirements.  Vote unanimous.  (Copy in Supplemental Minute Book #1, Pages 46-47)

INFORMATION – CAP. PROJECTS


Craig Salley, architect, appeared before the board and gave a report on completion of previous projects in regard to an extension of time for completion that had been granted to the building contractor.  Upon a motion by Casey Carlisle, seconded by Roy Wilson, the board granted approval of the extension and the change order which necessitated the extension.  Vote unanimous.

FBLA


Upon a motion by Ray Hutchinson, seconded by Carol Hyde, the board voted to pay $868.38 expense for the FBLA advisor and group of students attending the National FBLA State Leadership Conference in Chicago, Illinois.  Vote unanimous.

DRIVER ED CAR


Upon a motion by Roy Wilson, seconded by Casey Carlisle, the board authorized the Superintendent to acquire a car for the summer school driver education program.  Vote unanimous.

BIDS


The board authorized the Superintendent to advertise for bids for the following:  milk and milkshake mix; bread; regular gasoline; fuel oil; kerosene; L.P. gas; empty cans from lunchroom.

MECHANICS SHOP – AG SHOP


Upon a motion by Ray Hutchinson, seconded by Carol Hyde, the board authorized the Superintendent to negotiate the purchase of the shop at Bell and to look into the repair of the ag shop at Bell.  Vote unanimous.

DISCUSSIONS – INFORMATION ITEMS


Ann Combs, Finance Officer, appeared before the Board and discussed funding for the 1981-82 school year.

Rose bass discussed with the board some of the concerns of the School Lunch Program.

RESIGNATIONS


Upon a motion by Roy Wilson, seconded by Ray Hutchinson, the board accepted the resignation of Ima Cheatum and Deanna Reaves.  Vote unanimous.

TRANSFERS


Upon a motion by Roy Wilson, seconded by Ray Hutchinson, the board approved the transfer of Lucy Akins from the Bell School to the Trenton School.  Upon the same motion the board appointed Peggy Sellers to the Bell School vacancy and also appointed Betty Durden and Marilyn Beach at the Trenton School.  Vote unanimous.

PROMOTIONS


Upon a motion by Casey Carlisle, seconded by Carol Hyde, the board authorized Jim Surrency, Assistant Principal of Trenton School, to begin his duties as principal June 8 and set the salary at $22,800.00.

DISCUSSION – INFORMATION ITEMS


Carl Williams, Director of Curriculum and Instruction, appeared before the board and discussed the new state guidelines for admittance of Kindergarten students based on birth dates.  The board authorized Mr. Williams to formulate a policy to be presented to them for their consideration.  Mr. Williams also discussed the vocational job entry programs and graduation requirements for vocational students.

PAYING BILLS

The expenditure vouchers were presented to the board for approval as follows:

General Fund



Voucher #909-982

$ 409,123.09

Food Service



Voucher #216-240

     28,337.91

Contracted Programs (CETA)


81-ET-87-03-31-03-060




       1,498.13


Thomas Scott






  
50.93


004-529-81






       1,505.67

Contracted Programs


ABE



Voucher #28-29

          779.00


01211



Voucher #5


            61.15


01-1111


Voucher #4


          229.51


11 x 11


Voucher #18


            44.00


11 E 12


Voucher #1


          206.79


NET



Voucher #16


            18.00


ESEA I


Voucher #46-47

     14,705.55


PL 94-142


Voucher #38-44

       4,292.17


0-1A31


Voucher #11


          801.25


11 I 11



Voucher #14


          114.24

There being no further business to come before the board at this time, the meeting adjourned.








_____________________________








ELVIN MATHEWS, CHAIRMAN








_____________________________








ROY M. WILSON








_____________________________








CAROL HYDE








_____________________________








CASEY A. CARLISLE








_____________________________








RAYMOND D. HUTCHINSON

ATTEST:

___________________________________________

RAY E. THOMAS, SECRETARY TO THE BOARD

 AND SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS

